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A revision to New York’s election law gives workers in the state up to three hours of

paid time off to vote, Governor Andrew Cuomo highlighted in an announcement

released on April 1, 2019, about New York’s enacted budget for fiscal year 2020.

Effective immediately, the New York Election Law § 3-110 reads as follows:

A registered voter may, without loss of pay for up to three hours, take off so

much working time as will enable him or her to vote at any election .…

Under the new law, all employees may request up to three hours of paid time off to

vote, regardless of their work schedules, as long as the request is made at least two

working days prior to the election. The employer may designate that any requested

time be taken at the beginning or the end of shift.

Previously, the election law provided that an employee was entitled to time off to vote

only if he or she did not have four consecutive hours in which to vote between the

opening of the polls and the beginning of the employee’s work shift or the end of the

employee’s work shift and the close of the polls. The law also limited an employer’s

pay obligation to two hours. As New York polls generally remain open until 9:00 p.m.,

any worker whose workday ended at or before 5:00 p.m. was not entitled to paid time

off. Moreover, workers whose jobs did not provide four consecutive hours before or

after work to vote often have enough time to vote before or after work so that any

additional time an employer must provide workers to reach the four-consecutive-

hour minimum often was less than two hours.

Most proposals related to workplace laws were not included in the enacted budget,

but they (such as a proposed change to the standard for sexual harassment claims

under state law) still may pass later.

Please contact Jackson Lewis with any questions about this or other workplace

developments.
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Focused on employment and labor law since 1958, Jackson Lewis P.C.’s 1,000+ attorneys located in major cities nationwide consistently identify and respond to new
ways workplace law intersects business. We help employers develop proactive strategies, strong policies and business-oriented solutions to cultivate high-functioning
workforces that are engaged and stable, and share our clients’ goals to emphasize belonging and respect for the contributions of every employee. For more information,
visit https://www.jacksonlewis.com.
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